HENDREFOILAN PRIMARY SCHOOL YSGOL GYNRADD HENDREFOILAN



Learn, have fun, and reach for the stars." Telephone: 01792290223

Email/Ebost: Hendrefoilan.school@swansea-edunet.gov.uk
Please visit our website at https://hendrefoilan-primary-school1.j2bloggy.com/
Follow us on X @Hendrefoilan

Newsletter

Contents

- Happy New Year, 2024
- Website and Twitter
- Helping the Community
- Hendrefoilan Wrap Around
- Food Hygiene Rating
- After School Clubs
- Feedback from the Parents' and Pupil Questionnaires (December 2023)
- Dates
- INSET Days

Monday 8th January 2024

Happy New Year, 2024

Happy new year from the staff at Hendrefoilan. We hope that you and your families had a healthy and relaxing winter break.

Website and Twitter

From next week, medium term planning for each Class will be available on the Hendrefoilan website at the following link <u>Hendrefoilan's Website</u>

Please follow us on X @Hendrefoilan to share all of the interesting and fun things we do at Hendrefoilan

Helping the Community

We are making strong progress against this year's school priority 3 - To develop Hendrefoilan as a community focused school. Please click on the following link for a fun video showing some of our hard work - <u>Hendrefoilan Community Fun!</u>

Hendrefoilan Wrap Around

Our Wrap Around and Holiday Club was inspected in August 2023 and the report is published. To read the full version of the report please click the following link Inspection Report, Hendrefoilan Wrap Around.

Food Hygiene Rating

Congratulations to the school kitchen staff who received a 5 star hygiene rating in December.

After School Clubs

Netball/football clubs, art club and choir start back this week: Tuesdays – Y5/Y6 Netball, Y4 Football Wednesdays – Y5/Y6 Football, Art Club Thursdays – Choir and Mums v Mums Netball Fridays – Y3/Y4 Netball

Feedback from the Parents' Questionnaires (December 2023)

What parents agree Hendrefoilan does best (top 5 highest percentages)

100% of parents know what is going on from the

newsletter/website/Twitter/Parentmail/word of mouth.

96% of parents agreed that their child finds school interesting.

96% of parents agreed that their child learns well and makes good progress at Hendrefoilan.

96% of parents agreed that the Headteacher talks to pupils personally and frequently.

96% of parents agreed that Hendrefoilan is a good school.

What Parents think we could do better (bottom 5 lowest percentages):

80% of parents agree that most pupils behave well in the classroom.

71% of parents agree that Teachers listen to pupils and deal with problems fairly.

70% of parents agree that homework supports pupils learning in school.

69% of parents agree that pupils enjoy school dinners.

66% of Parents agree that most pupils behave well in the playground.

Feedback from the Pupils' Questionnaires (December 2023)

What Pupils agree we do best (top 5 highest percentages):

94% of pupils agree the school is well led.

93% of pupils agree Teachers and other adults in the school expect me to work hard and to do my best.

92% of pupils know who to tell if I feel I am being bullied or someone is being unkind to me.

91% of pupils agree they know who to talk to if I am worried or upset at school.

90% of pupils agree the school is a welcoming place.

What Pupils think we could do better (bottom 5 lowest percentages):

63% of pupils agree they can have a say in what and how they learn.

63% of pupils agree the school asks their views to make the school even better.

53% of pupils agree see, hear and speak Welsh in school.

47% of pupils agree pupils behave well in class.

37% of pupils agree pupils behave well at playtimes.

24% of pupils always complete home learning.

Staff, Governors and Pupils will review all responses and plan to build on strengths and make improvements.

Dates

Wednesday 17th January, 3.30pm - A talk to Y6 parents from Gethin (Manager of Llain Residential Centre)
12th to 16th February 2024 - Spring Half Term
Week commencing Monday 19th January – Parents' Video Consultations.

(More dates will follow).

INSET days

Monday 8th April 2024

Kindest regards, Mrs Field Pennaeth, Ysgol Gynradd Hendrefoelan Headteacher, Hendrefoilan Primary School 01792 290223











